MONSON FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
DECEMBER 10, 2007

DRAFT


Present:           Maureen O'Sullivan, Chris Carlin, Gerald Brayton, Peter Fimognari, Bob Margerison, 


Jim Pennington, Joel Keller, Christine Edwards, Brenda Payette (Administrative 



Assistant)

Also Present:  Craig Jalbert, Water/Sewer Department


Absent:  
Peter Ross   

The meeting was convened at 7:00pm

A motion was made to accept the minutes of the 11-19-07 meeting, after changing Ed Norton to Ed Harrison, it was seconded and SO VOTED.

CORRESPONDENCE:

· Furniture Magazine

· The Beacon – December 2007.

· Town of Monson-Certification of Appropriations.

· Request for Transfer From The Water Enterprise Reserve Fund.

· Date 12/5/2007

· Amount Requested: $20,000.00

· Appropriation Account:  Water Emergency Reserve Account

· Present balance in said appropriation: $20,000.00

· Purpose: to replace approximately 250 feet of damaged pavement on Bethany Road caused by November 19, 2007 water main break.

MEETINGS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS:

· NONE  

OLD BUSINESS / NEW BUSINESS

· Request for Transfer From The Water Enterprise Reserve Fund.

· Date 12/5/2007

· Amount Requested: $20,000.00

· Appropriation Account:  Water Emergency Reserve Account

· Present balance in said appropriation: $20,000.00

· Purpose: to replace approximately 250 feet of damaged pavement on Bethany Road caused by November 19, 2007 water main break.

Mr. Jalbert spoke with the Finance Committee regarding the Request for Transfer.  He said that an eight inch pipe broke on Bethany Road on November 19, 2007.  Eight inches of black top was put on this road, it held up well but when the water main broke underneath, the water had no where to go but up and onto the lawns of surrounding homes and businesses.  The crater underneath was three feet deep.  They had to replace about 250 feet of the road.  Eight inches of blacktop was replaced and put back.  

They replaced about 11 feet of pipe the first night and about 21 feet of pipe total.  

The bill for this repair is $45,000.00.  They have access to the Reserve Fund for $20,000.00.  Mr. Jalbert said he will take the remainder $25,000.00 out of his budget.  He will try to get by on his existing budget without having to come back to the Finance Committee, but there are no guarantees.

There was some confusion about the accounts listed on the Request for Transfer.  

A Motion was made to transfer $20,000.00, but there was some confusion about the accounts listed on the Request for Transfer so a motion was made to table the request until the next Finance Committee meeting when FinCom can ask Ms. Mahar to better explain the request, it was seconded and SO VOTED.

Mr. Jalbert ended at 7:30pm

DISCUSSION REGARDING THE BUDGET PROCESS:

Ms. O'Sullivan spoke briefly regarding the Selectmen's Summit Meeting.  Stating how the Selectmen will be taking a more active role in the budget process, prioritizing what departments get what for their budgets.

Ms. O'Sullivan stated that in the past years FinCom receives department budgets from Ms. Mahar and they begin working on the budget.

Mr.  Fimognari stated that he does not have a problem with the Selectmen prioritizing the budgets as long as it is known that the Selectmen did it.

Mr. Carlin stated that prioritizing does not mean mandatory.

Mr. Carlin stated that in a past budget process, FinCom was asked to use more free cash.  FinCom said no, we are going with a more conservative approach and it was well received.  

Mr. Carlin stated that he would like to request that a member of the Board of Selectmen attend the FinCom meetings during the budget process to discuss with FinCom the critical issues and to determine the best course of action.  

Ms. Payette would draft an email letter to the Board of Selectmen inviting them to attend the next FinCom meeting on January 7, 2008.  Ms. Payette would email the DRAFT letter to FinCom members for any additional input.  

A motion was made for Ms. O'Sullivan to approve Ms. Payette's email letter to the Board of Selectmen inviting one of the Selectmen to attend the next FinCom meeting, it was seconded and SO VOTED.  

DISCUSSION REGARDING THE DISTRIBUTION OF FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES AND AGENDA:

Ms. O'Sullivan questioned the process of who receives the FinCom meeting minutes and agenda.  She stated that in the past, she noticed that the DRAFT form of the meeting minutes were being emailed out to everyone.  She was concerned that the DRAFT form not be sent to everyone in case there was an error.

Ms. Payette explained the process and that this was the way the previous administrative assistant, Ms. Lee did as well.  


The DRAFT form of the meeting minutes are sent only to FinCom members and Ms. Mahar.  




Once they are approved she emails them to Ms. Bingle who then posts them on the 


Town of Monson website.


The FinCom agenda is emailed to all Department Heads and FinCom.

DISCUSSION REGARDING INCLEMENT WEATHER POLICY:

Ms. Payette asked what the FinCom cancellation policy is in case of inclement weather.  It was stated by FinCom members that they go by whether the Town Building is open or closed.

DISCUSSION REGARDING VACANCY ON THE FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Ms. O'Sullivan asked if the committee wants to send out a press release advertising for members.  Stating that the Town of Monson Finance Committee currently has a vacancy, anyone interested please contact the Finance Committee.  

Ms. O'Sullivan said she will follow up with Ms. Neggers.

The next scheduled meeting of the Finance Committee is:

Monday, January 7, 2008 at 7pm.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda I. Payette

Administrative Assistant to the Finance Committee

